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Defamation Campaign against VP 4

Note to All Staff

Over the past couple of days an obviously concerted effort has been made to attack the reputation and 
standing of the Vice-President of DG 4, Mr Topic. This has taken the form of anonymous letters being sent 
and/or made available to EPO employees.

In the face of this vicious campaign, I wish to make clear that the allegations are without any foundation. They 
have already been dismissed by the Croatian authorities. Furthermore, Mr Topic engaged legal proceedings
some time ago in Zagreb, for criminal slander and defamation as well as for damages against parties who have 
published the allegations.

I believe that all EPO staff will deplore the events which have occurred and share my shock and sadness that 
the circumstances surrounding the anonymous letters - the postmarks, the forms of address and so on - clearly 
point to the involvement of persons with a connection to and precise knowledge of the EPO in Munich. 

My duty is to defend every staff members by all legal means if they, through an attack to their dignity and
integrity, become victims of harassment. But beyond this general principle, we cannot tolerate the behaviour of 
those who spread false and malicious rumours with impunity, the content of which clearly bears the mark of 
entrenched prejudice against our first Vice-President from a new member State. 

Should any member of EPO staff be found to have played a role in the cowardly anonymous attacks against Mr 
Topic, he she or they will be called to account.

Benoît Battistelli
President
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